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        MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

February 24, 2004

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

State

Friday February 20, 2004 was the deadline for introduction of new bills in the State Legislature.  A number of bills were introduced on the final days of last week including a number of bills related to transportation.  The following highlights some of the major transportation related bills that were introduced.

AB 2847 (Oropeza) – would impose a $0.05 per gallon fee on gasoline. The proceeds would be subject to annual appropriation by the Legislature.

SB 1614 (Torlakson) would impose a $0.10 per gallon fee on gasoline. The proceeds would also be subject to annual appropriation by the Legislature.

SB 1738 (Margett) is a spot bill relating to the MTA Board of Directors.

Assembly Member Lowenthal introduced AB 2041, AB 2042 and AB 2043 and all address port related congestion.  AB 2041 would impose a fee on any container leaving the port between 8:00 AM and 5:00 PM. A commission appointed by the Secretary of Business Transportation and Housing would allocate the revenues.  AB 2042 would require the ports to adhere to a zero net increase in pollution when planning for development and expansion. AB 2043 would require that a task force be created to examine the impacts of port related traffic and growth.

AB 2024 (Bermudez) would require the Secretary of Business Transportation and Housing to develop a set of recommendations to address congestion related impacts from goods movement. 

Two measures have been introduced to postpone the High Speed Rail act to either 2006 or 2010.  

A number of bills have been introduced relating to transportation funding but are essentially spot bills in that they state the Legislatures intent to draft legislation related to transportation funding.  This would indicate that a number of legislators are interested in transportation funding decisions and intend to play a role as the year progresses.

A comprehensive report including an analysis on all of these measures will be brought to the Board for consideration at the March EMAC and Board meetings.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu at (213) 922-4145. 
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